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Sargent County Injury Crash 
 
What: Injury rollover crash    

Where: Highway 32 mile marker 4, 2 miles north of Havana, ND 

When: October 22nd, 2022, at 11:25 AM.  

Road Conditions: Normal 

Weather Conditions: Normal  

Crash Involvement: One vehicle 

Type of Crash: Ran off roadway, rollover 

Agencies Involved: North Dakota Highway Patrol, Sargent County Sheriff’s Department, 

Sanford AirMed, Forman Fire Department, Oakes Ambulance Service, Forman Ambulance 

Vehicle No. 1:  2001 GMC Yukon 

Driver No. 1: Marshall Phillip Thol, 48-year-old male, Havana, ND, injured.   
Restraints: No seat belt 
Charges:  Under investigation 

 
 

NARRATIVE: The GMC Yukon was southbound on ND State Highway 32 at mile marker 4. 
The Yukon crossed the center line and overcorrected. The vehicle crossed the right fog line 
and drove partially into the west ditch. Thol over corrected to the left and entered the east 
ditch. The Yukon overturned with Thol being ejected from the vehicle. The vehicle came to rest 
on its passenger side in the east ditch. Thol was not wearing a seat belt and sustained serious 
injuries.  
 
Thol was taken by ambulance from the scene and was intercepted by Sanford AirMed. Thol 
was flown to Sanford Health in Fargo and is hospitalized with serious injuries. The Yukon was 
totaled in the crash. 
 
The crash remains under investigation by the NDHP. 
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For More Information Contact:  
Sergeant Jed Dahnke (701)-328-2447                                                                                                                                                  
jdahnke@nd.gov  

     
 


